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Graham Steele 
Commissioner ᑲᒥᓯᓇ/ Kamisina / Commissaire 
Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner of Nunavut 
Email: admin@atipp-nu.ca 

Dear Commissioner: 

Re: Review Report 25-284-RR | WSCC ATIPP file: 2024-003 |NUIPC file: 24-205 

Thank you for providing your Review Report 25-284-RR containing your findings and 
recommendations on the review requested into the Workers’ Safety and Compensation 
Commission (WSCC) decision to refuse disclosure of records relating to WSCC ATIPP file: 
2024-003, NUIPC file: 24-205. 

In accordance with section 36 of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act 
(ATIPPA) I am providing written notice of my decision to accept your recommendations 
before the 30-day legislative deadline of Friday March 14, 2025.  

A letter stating my decision is also being sent to the Applicant and each Third Party as 
required by section 36 of ATIPPA and as stated by item (b) of your letter. 

For clarity, the recommendations from your report were stated as follows in paragraphs 117 
and 118 of the Commissioner’s Final Report: 

“[117] I recommend that the WSCC disclose the investigation report to the 
Applicant, with redactions in keeping with the guidelines in paragraphs 95 and 96. 
[118] I recommend that the WSCC disclose the Witness Statement to the Applicant,
with redactions in keeping with the guidelines in paragraphs 95 and 96.”

As a result of my accepting your recommendations the WSCC will now work to disclose the 
investigation report and witness statement, with recommended redactions, to the Applicant 
and Third Parties.  

Thank you for your review and recommendations on this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Minister Pamela Gross 
Nunavut Minister Responsible for the Workers’ Safety and Compensation 
Commission 

February 19, 2025
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